Louisiana State Board of Nursing

Mrs. Louise Murphy, R.N.
President

907 Pere Marquette Building 150 Baronne Street New Orleans, Louisiana 70112-2382 504-568-5464

Miss Merlyn M. Maillian, R.N. Executive Director

November 27, 1985

Hu Debo, R.N.
Supervisor, NICU
Louisiana State University Medical Center
University Hospital
1501 Kings Highway
Post Office Box 33932
Shreveport, LA 71130-3932

Dear Mr. Debo:

On November 21, 1985, the Board of Nursing deliberated on your question regarding selected procedures proposed for performance by "Certified Neonatal Nurse Clinicians" in your Neonatal I.C.U. The following decisions were reached by the Board in regard to your inquiry of October 3, 1985.

- The performance of a lumbar puncture and suprapubic bladder aspiration are not within the realm of the practice of nursing.
- 2. The following procedures:
 - (1) Chest tube insertion
 - (2) Umbilical Arterial Catheterization
 - (3) Umbilical Venous Catheterization
 - (4) Percutaneous Central Venous Catheter Insertion
 - (5) Peripheral Arterial Line Insertion
 - (6) Peripheral Venous Cutdown .

performed in a controlled environment under less than life threatening circumstances are not within the realm of the practice of nursing.

The Board members appreciated the opportunity to discuss this matter with you and Kathleen Julian.

Sincerely,

Sister Lucie Leonard, R.N. Nursing Practice Consultant

Liter Line Les

SLL:hj

21 . 28 ofuga